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EAA AVIATION CENTER, OSHKOSH, WI 54903-3086 » PHONE: 414/426-4800 » FAX: 414-426-4828
June 12, 1990

Mr. John Aumann
8 Willowleaf Drive
Littleton, CO 80127

Dear Bud:

This will have further reference to ydur earlier correspondence to us

concerning your medical certificate and our contact with the FAA aeromedical
Personnel.

As we previously discussed, we did travel to Oklahoma City to visit FAA's
Civil Aeromedical Institute and the FAA Federal Air Surgeon, Dr. Robert
McMeekin, came from Washington and spent the day with myself and the chairman
of EAA’'s Reromedical Advisory Council, Dr. Buck Wagnon. We had an extremely
interesting day and had an opportunity to follow through the processes of the
government in working with the special medical certificates. We would have to
say that there is a great amount of effort and concern extended on behalf of
the pilot in the development of the program as it relates to airmens special
medicals. There is an extensive procedure set up to ensure that every
consideration possible is given to the pilot subject to a special medical.

I did have an excellent opportunity to utilize the very interesting material
that you had provided anonymously and it came through loud and clear to

Dr. McMeekin. 1In fact, he was very concerned at what appears to be the
bureaucratic arrogance of the procedural letters that an individual awaiting
his special medical receives. Dr. McMeekin directed his associates to

begin investigating better procedures and more friendly and considerate
correspondence in dealing with the special medicals. He was in full agreement
with the comments that you had outlined.

I've also found, however, that the medical team that evaluates the special
medicals is a group of extremely well known, renown and highly competent
physicians who meet and study each case on an individual basis. I would have
to state that if there are any questions, it then relies upon your local
medical physician to provide the correct information to this medical board in
order to assist you in obtaining a special medical. Obviously all medical
records are confidential, but I was assured that every consideration is given
to each case. We were shown how this process works--step by step, actually
visiting the various departments and individuals who are responsible for
evaluating the various segments of the medical reports and information. Aas a
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